
FINAL GENERAL CONFORMITY DETERMINATION FOR THE 

FALCON 9 LAUNCH CADENCE INCREASE AT VANDENBERG SPACE FORCE 
BASE, CALIFORNIA 

 
Based on the results of the analyses provided in the Air Quality and Greenhouse Gas Emission 
Technical Report for the Falcon 9 Launch Cadence Increase at Vandenberg Space Force Base, 
California, the Department of Air Force (DAF) has determined the Proposed Action will comply 
with the General Conformity Rule set forth in South Coast Air Quality Management District 
(SCAQMD) Rule 1901. The Proposed Action will have NOx emissions within the Los Angeles-
South Coast Air Basin Ozone Nonattainment area located in the SCAQMD. These NOx emissions 
are accommodated within the SCAQMD’s State Implementation Plan (SIP) emissions budget in 
accordance with the SCAQMD commitment letter dated 26 September 2024; therefore, the 
Proposed Action will not result in any new or additional violations of the National Ambient Air 
Quality Standards (NAAQS) as implemented by the current SCAQMD SIP or impede the District’s 
attainment of the NAAQS in each year starting in 2025. The draft determination was subject to a 
30-day public comment period, during which no comments were received. The Final General 
Conformity Determination is available at: https://www.vandenberg.spaceforce.mil/About-
Us/Environmental/EAS/.  
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